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Holiday Festivi- Two volunteer
ties in Bradford to head Master
on December 3 Plan update
by Deborah Responding o b Plaing
L] a -
LamaCh ager loscoordmntco'r ;r%d‘?ﬁlg;nmd-
On Saturdsy, December 3, Main 253 Dtk Whall afered 10 e
!Sstreet in Bradford will be the cen- as co-managers for the project.
er of activity for holiday festivi- They met with the Planning
ties. The day begins at 10:00 am Board on November 8 to discuss
:1: tﬁe Flﬁ:l B:pdssl ;aémﬂl;' ];'mh the job requirements and offi-
Cir ann ent Lra 1O~ 1 i i
gram for childre of al agés. cially offered their services —

Crafts available include making
evergreen swags, Christmas orna-
ments, and candy and cookie
msking.

Al 1:00, the Friends of Brown
Memorial Library will host New
Hampshire author Mary Lyn
Ray, who will preseat a program
book signing for children
grades K to 4 at the Library.

Santa’s Qutlet, a shopping oppor-
tunity geared to children, will be
open at the Town hall from 2:00
to 6:00, Gift items are priced for
children’s pocketbooks. Spon-
sored by the Bradford/Newbury
Kipdergarien, they will also have
refreshments available,

Bradford’s traditional holiday
story-telling hour will be at the
library at 3:00.

The “*Hanging of the Greens™
will take place at the First Baptist
Church at 4:30,

At 4:00, Santa will visit the
Town Hall, with cocoa and cook-
ies provided by the Bradford
Women's Club, Lighting of the
Christmas tree on the library
lawn will be at 5:00.

A ham and bean supper will be
served at the church beginning at
6:00, by the House
Committee of the First Bapfist
Church. The day will close with
the singing of Christmas carols in
the sanctuary of the church fol-
lowing the supper,

This view of Bradford Center is taken looking south, probably early
in this censury, during the period when much of the local area was

cleared. From Steve
Hampshire woodlands, page 11,

Business Visitation
Program to help
Business Association
by Sherry Chomitz

Cary Gladstone of the NH Busi-
ness Visitation Program spoke at
the Bradford Business Associa-
tion meeting, held on November
21 at the Candlelite Inn. After
his presentation, members unani-
mously voted to pursue the Busi-
ness Visitation Program. The
Board of Directors will decide
how to proceed at its pext meet-
ing and report back to the mem-
bership at the pext regular meet-
ing on December 19,

Gladstone reiterated help first de-

scribed at the Bradford in the
Year 2000 Forum. The program,

a part of the Stale of New Hamp-

shire Dept. of Resources and
Economic Development, is spon-
sored by a number of New

lansen's collection. See related article on New

Lumber Bamn burglary
still unsolved

On November 16, another Brad-
ford business was burglarized.
The Lumber Barn sustained 2 ma-
jor loss when it was broken into
in the early hours of the mom-
ing. The alarm was activated at
1:52 am, while the State Police
were covering the town. They
were unable to respond immedi-
ately because the troopers cover-
ing this area (Lebanon to Hook-
seit) were involved with an arrest
in Concord. Whea the State Po-
lice arrived at approximately
2:30, they reported that *“The
premises are secure.” and left
the area. When John Mock ar-
rived to open for business, he dis-
covered the break-in and con-
tacted county dispaich, who in
turn contacted Chief Grindle.
Mr. Mock lost a large number of
tools, including several chain

shire businesses, According to its $aWs, and an amoun! of cash.

brochure, ““The Business Visita-
tion Program is & locally imple-
menled business reteation and

¥ See VISITATION, page 16

This burglary, again, occurred
while the State Police were cover-
ing for the town and no Bradford
officer was on duty. Even though

W See BLUE, page 10

and had them accepted — at the
meeting on the 22nd. Mayo and
Whall are in the process of devel-
oping a method of approaching
the project, which they will pre-
sent to the Planning Board for its
consideration on December 13,

The Planning Board also dis-
cussed its proposed 1995 budget
on the 22nd. Tammara Van Ryn
submitted a two-year appropria-
tion plan for the master plan pro-
ject, which was agreed Lo by the
Board and will be submitted as a
warrant article,

Living m Bradford

More Bradford
Christmas
Events

Messiakl Sing-Along

December 11, 3:30
First Baptist Church

Room in the Inn
Musical
December 10, 7:00
Sutton Town Hall

Christinas Tea
Rosewood Country Inn
December 10 & 11, 4:00

Call 938-5253
for reservations
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News from Soo-Nipi Audubon Post Office, Bradford News from the Town Clerk & Tax
Chapter Have you beea to the Post Office in ch:g.: Collector’s office
. _— ths? Have you seéen a change

“It's a Wild, Wild Winter,” Join Audubon | PAst two man : TOWN CLERK
Socisc:y of New i field biologist | °F Boticed a new employeo bu:fmd the There were no vital records to report for
Mark Suomala for this slide program on | Sounter? If not, WB:udf:d > wmot‘ﬁ the month of November.
recognizing the clues and signs left in the Mhnsl .becmsaf_ c brad l:;; Ba? TAX COLLECTOR

by New Hampshire wildlife. The st two of 1ls part-tume clerks, Bar- .
snow by bara Burns and Judy Whitney. Each had | The second half tax bills are due on De-

chapter meeting will be held on Friday,
December 9, 7:30 pm, at St. Andrews
Episcopal Church on Gould Road in New
London, Suomala will discuss basic track-
ing terms and show sxamples of various
track groups. Included will be natural his-
tory highlights of many wildlife species.

On Saturday, December 17, the Soo-Nipi
Audubon Chapter will participate in its
fifth annual CErismsBirdE‘;lun}:rdlbg;o-

m red by the Nati u
E:;iet;l.m'?s.‘h; resu.l)t’s of this census will be
listed in a publication entitled, *'American
Birds."* Teams of observers will be sched-
uled to cover the towns of Sunapee, New
London, and Newbury, More volunteers
are always needed, especially to establish
bird counts in neighboring communities.
This exercise is not physically demanding
as travel is by automobile, with partici-
pants stopping to observe birds in fields,
roadsides, waterways, and feedess. Volun-
teers may clect to spend the day tracking
birds at their own feeders. Contact chair-
man, Gary Stansfield at 763-7462 if you
can belp. —Phyllis Curtiss

We cordially invite you to attend o

CHRISTMAS
CANDLELIGHT
TEA
Saturday, December 10 o 4:00 pm

or
Sunday, December 11 of 4:00 pm

ten years of experience in Bradford. Bar-
bara is going to the Contoocook Post Of-
fice and Judy is going to Concord.

As Postmaster, Mr. Ripberger said that
these were two of the best employees he's
ever worked with, always trying lo give
their customers the best service. Remem-
ber that minute when the door was being
locked and you needed y sur mail ... they'd
hold the door open and even retrieve a
package, Barbara and Judy, “Thank you"
and “‘good luck™ with your new jobs,

Address changes: Yes, the Bradford Post
Office is changing the mailing addresses
from RR 1 Box # to your house number
and street name, as of January 1, 1995,
The addresses are coded already in the
postal system and you can use them even
today. This is a very good time (o give
your family and loved ones your new mail-
ing address when you're mailing out
Christmas cards,

Just remember that in your address, there
will be no more using RR 1 or the word
“box.” “Box" will only be used by post
office box holder customers.

The Bradford Post Office will be open ad-
ditional hours during the holidays. On Sat-
urdays December 10 and 17, the post of-
fice will be open from 7:30 am to 1:00
pm. Also, between December 12 and 22,
window service will be open through the
lunch hour, closing only 1:00-1:30 for our
lunch. We hope this wil] help you, our
customers.

Office: 938-2888

Debra Johnson

af the
ROSEWOQD INN 5
Holiclaq music I:q - DUMONT S
“Simp|e Gifts" -- Hanp & Flute BARBER. SHOP
R I ired. 938.5253 Wednesdays 8:00 -6:00
 Proceds I bond t KRES Main Street  Denis Dumont, Owner
CEDAR HILL COMPUTER

TRAINING o SALES e CONSULTING
Have a Hoppy Holiday Season!

Consider a GIFT CERTIFICATE for lessons to
go along with that new gift computer!

938-2837

cember 2, 1994, Interest at 12% will start
accruing on the 3rd. The taxes have been
coming in at a brisk rate. Back taxes are
also being paid off with some regularity.

TAX COLLECTOR/TOWN CLERK
Marilyn and I wish you all a very merry
holiday season, and hope Santa makes all
your wishes come true,

Office hours; Monday, 2:00-7:00; Tues-
day, 8:00-5:00; Friday, 8:00-oo0n. Tele-
phone 938-2288, 938-2094. —Sue Pehrson

DICKENS VILLAGE

Foxchase Retirement Home condially invites
young and old to scc 8 model of 1840's Lon-
don, featuring characters from Dickens' nov-
¢ls. Open housces arc Sundays, December 4,
11, and 18 from 2:00-4:00 and Wednesdays,
December 7, 14 and 21 from 2:00-4:00 and
7:00-8:00. Groups may call for other times.
Voluntary donations benefit Lake Sungy

Area Visiting Nurses Association Food Pan-
try. (Foxchase is located on Route 144 in
South Sutton. Telephone 938-5111.

o

‘ cmsf

Bradford Bridge Subscriptions

For those wishing to receive the Bradford
Bridge by mail, the annual subscription
price is $10. To subscribe, please send a
check to the address below.

The Bradford Bridge
P.O. Box 463
Bradford, NH 03221
[l Telephone: 938-2286

STAFF: I
Nancy Scribner, Editor & Publisher
Louise Signorino, Calendar Editor
Thomas Scribner, Advertising Manager
John Signorino, Treasurer

Marjorie Cilley, Subscriptions

Debbie Piclanan, Advertising Sales “

Gene Schmidt, Advertising Sales
Beth Rodd, Classified Ad Rep

Janice Pickman, Distribution Manager
Mildred Schmidt, Contributor

Fred Winch, Contributor

Audrey V. Sylvester, Contributor
Maggi Ainslic, Contributor

Pauline Dishmon, Contributor




PUBLIC DISCUSSION

Needs and Possibilities for
Water and Sewer in Bradford

Tom Clark, Rural Community Assistance Program

will be at the Town Hall
Thursday, December 8 at 7:30 pm

at the invitation of the Selectmen.

All residents are invited to come and participate.
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Children’s author comes to First Annual Messich Sing-Along |
Bradford library On Decembe;oll ﬁfﬁnﬁ are welcome
T 10 join neighbors iends in singing
New Hampshire children's author, Mary | 170 1v 30 csigh at the Bradford Bapfist
Lyn Ray of Scuth Danbury, will be the fea I ”
tured at the Friends of the Li- Church. Ernie Mills, choirmaster at the

brary's *‘Meet Your Neighbors” program
on Saturday, December 3 at 1:00 at the Li-
brary. Ray will talk with children (de-
signed for grades K-4) about writing sto-
ries. She will alsa read from her new
books, Pianna and Alva and Anvilla,

Mary Lyn Ray was born in Louisiana and
grew up in Little Rock, Arkansas. She left
the south when she came east to school in
1964. In 1968, she received an A.B. in
American Studies from Smith College. In
1970, she received an M. A. in Early
American Arts and Culture from the Uni-
versity of Delaware, where she was a Win-
terthur Fellow,

For ten years, she worked in several major
American museums, enjoying her involve-
ment in the visual and performing arts,
membership and education programs, and
exhibit design. “But,"’ she said, *'writing
finally won. My nose has always smelled
the craft and art in writing; I've always
felt some mysterious link with language.
As a child, I loved to bear the song in
words. "

Her first book, Pumpkins, came out in
1992 - a story which is very autobio-
graphical, except that the story comes
quickiy to 2 happy ending. She com-
mented, “Real life requires believing
enough to persevere when things don't
work out easily in 32 pages.”

The free talk and book signing is one of
severul events happening on December 3
during *“Christmas in Bradford" festivities
on Main Street. For more information, call
938-5948.

428-7076

ergﬁt Travel

WORLDWIDE TRAVEL ARRANGEMENTS
Henniker Mini-Mall ~ Naocy Wright

Main St., Heoniker anager

high school, will be the conductor and Joe
Chapline, from the Concord Episcopal
Church, will be the organist. The event is
free. Come as you are and come join in!
—Sherry Chomitz

BWC Update

If you think you missed it, you didn't ...
the Bradford Women's Club Fair, that is.
The BWC had an exceptionally good fair
Thanksgiving weekend. Because we still
have some very reasonable crafis, we will
be open every day until Christrmas. Come
buy or browse, find a gift, or just stop to
say hello. We have handmade gifts, dried
arrangements, greeting cards, candles, and
“Sweet Patch" gifts. Open weekdays when
Ann is there, weekends 12:00-3:00.

Winners for the chance prizes were: Kathy
McKenana, live decorated Christmas tree;
Clare Bensley, gingerbread house; Elinor
Harris, stuffed hippo; Peg Wurtz of
Warner won the prize, a hanging
poinsettia donated by Marlene’s Flonst
Shoppe. The hand-painted milk can will be
raffled later in December. Chances are
still available.

WALCO
MECHANICAL €O,

REFRIGERATION, HEATING,
AR CONDITIONENG, ELECTRICAL CONTRACTORS

COMMERCIAL « INDUSTRIAL « RESIDENTIAL
SERVKE » SALES « INSTALLATION
MAINTENANCE PROGRAMS

SYSTEM EVALUATIONS

938-2926

BRADFORD, NEW HAMPSHIRE

Alabama comes to the BWC
Holiday Fair, by Clare Bensley

The Bradford Women's Club Holiday
Crafts and Antiques Fair, held November
25 and 26, once again heralded the start of
the Christrnas season.

The fair, which is the Women's Club's
main fund-raiser, has been held in recent

ears at Ann Hallahan's real estate office

y the Bement Bridge. This year approxi-
mately 30 people consigned crafts and an-
tiques to be sold at the fair. A percentage
of sales is taken by the Women's Club to
support ils many community projects ...
lighting the Christmas tree by the library,
prepanng holiday gift baskets for shut-ins,
providing swimming lessons for young
children, and awarding & $1,000 scholar-
ship annually for higher education.

Among the exhibitors this year was

Marths Von Redlich, who arrived in Brad-
ford this past June from Mootgomery, Ala-
bama. She spent 13 years in Alabama as
Director of Arts and Crafis at two Air
Force bases. Martha is a gkilled artisan,
specializing in ceramics, large stuffed ani-
mals, and horse models. During her profes-
sional career, she even ran a 20-bay auto
body repair shop.

Martha has always loved horses and her
two favorites can be seen graring the fields
by her home on Pleasant View Road. She
specializes in miniature horse replicss,
many of which she ships to horse fanciers
all aver the world,

Ever since Martha graduated from high
school in Manchester and moved from the

Bradford

Monday - Saturday 8:00 - 8:00
Sunday - 8:00 - 5:00
938-2229

Fresl Mears
Produce - Deli
Beer - Wine

Grinders & Salads
Made Fresh Daily

Megabucks
Instany Tickers

area, she has been planning a return lo
New England. Afier retiring from the
Civil Service, Martha has finally arrived
back home, where she plans to continue

her craft work and harse raising.
SHVER DEAR
TREE SERVICE
Route 114, Bradiond
Eol 1675
TOM WILKINS Insured for your protection
Lic. Asboriet 144 Call for astimais
Pesticide Liosnsa NHPC-121 36-2300
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Room in the Inn Bradford-Newbury Community
State House Arw fnillesars invikd wabesafie Warkshop
Christmas musical, featuring children X ;
News Bradford, Wamez, Sution and Newbury. mﬁ’;‘hf'm st O
The *Compassionate Kids™ will presest | oimber § g1 11:00 at the So. Newb
by Marcia Keller |t waditiona! Nativity story s seen endsbi o0 50, Nowbury
0 . {Friendship House. This month’s project
through the eyes of today’s homeless. Sing- | 10 make gift packages for the home-
Before the new Legislature takes office for |ing of carols will precede the program. less,
the 1995/1996 Biennium in January, sev-  {Bradford youth performing in this play in- ) _
enal laws enacted by outgoing legislature  |clude Bree Johnson, Rachel Brooks, At noon, we will have our Christmag
may be of interest. You have already seen | Melissa Herbert, and Tate Sweetbrown. p_otlncrl; lunchmand hoiilday celebra-
two of them implemented, The recent tax . . tion. New members are always wel-
bills canwjnel;n: notice regarding possible ?mﬁuﬁ% charge, b"}t dou‘:' come. —~Clare Bensley
tax exemptions for which certain residents | 0% gratefully accepled for

may be cligible. The new law (Chapter 45)
was enacted to call taxpayers' attention to
existing and possible exemptions. Forms
for application and details on the criteria
for each type of exemption are available at
the Selectmen’s office.

Adoption of the exemption for (otally and
permanently disabled, as provided by RSA
72:37-b, requires approval by Town Meet-
ing. An article requesting this approval
must be placed on the warrant, either by
the selectmen or by petition.

The November ballot included the question
required by Chapter 106 asking whether or
not the voters wished to have the polls for
Stale elections open at 8:00 am rather than
the town's usual 10:00 am opening. A ma-
jority of Bradford votars chose the carlier
time. The decision must now be made
whether to also open the polls at 8:00 am
for local elections.

Additional authority was provided to
boards of selectmen by two new laws. The
first, Chapter 80, establishes a procedure
to designate a portion of & Class VI road
an “emergency lane, " thus permitting
mininal maintznance, A public hearing
and e finding of a “public need"" is re-
quired prior to such a designation.

Chapter 99 allows boards of selectmen to
volé to license cats, as dogs are now Li-
censed. Such a requirement would also in-
volve some form of identification, such as
a tatioo, collar, or ear lag. Effective Janu-
ary 1, 1995, Chapter 353 requires veteri-
narins to sead a copy of rabies certificates
to the town clerk and expands the clerk’s
duties regarding notice of unlicensed dogs
to owners and local law enforcement offi-
cers. Licensing fees and fines are in-
creased by this law.

Chapler 364 provides a far-reaching oppor-
tunity for communities to improve the col-
lection and disposal of waste oil. A grant
program, funded by a new fee assessed on
automotive oil imported to the state, can
be used to pay up to $1,500 toward the
cost of establishing or ving used oil
collection centers at public facilities. Re-
sezrch into the use of guch a grant could be
very beaeficial to the future bandling of
this material.

benefit selectad by the children, They
would like to heip local families in need
who are expecting a baby by supplying
used cribs.

Join your neighbors this holiday season at
the Sutton Town Hall in Sutton Mills on

Saturday, December 10, 7:00-8:00.
-Laurie Sweet Brown

Hugo’s Electric Service

Hugo Flinkstrom
Licensed & Insured
RESIDENTIAL « COMMERCIAL o INDUSTRIAL

938-B573 Rte 114, Bradford

M o Viclci’s
‘f‘ﬁpf\.’/ Counirq Florist
¥ and Craft Shop

)
Rte 114, So. Sutton
927-4167

Fresh and Dried Flower
Arrangements and
Wreaths

Jams, Gift Sets, Crafts,
and much more

Please stop by!

December hotirs;
Wed & Sat 10:00 - 4:00
Sunday 11:30-4:00

MEXICAN DINING / TAKE OUT

Open for Lunch and Dinner 11am - 9pm

Route 114, Center of Henniker 428-8226
Same building as Henniker Tan

FER

Carpet < Vingl < Ceramic Tile < Hardwood «+ Area Rugs

A\

NEW LONDON € FLOORCRAFT

h 4

Where Quality Is Still Affordable
Carl & Gail Olson 526-2600
12 Newport Road, New London 800-870-4646
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Santa’s Outlet presented by Friday night community center will | Every child deserves a merry
Bradford-Newbury Kindergarten | open in January Christmas

and Preschool The Bradford Recreation Committee will | Thanksgiving ifsal ?\:;rd As the first spaw-

; : : sponsor A community center at the town flakes start to the temperatures
e s e o o oo | ball on Fridey nights, beginning January | dips, the weather puts s all i the boliday
chase at Santa’s Outlet on Saturday, De- 13. The ceater will be open from 7:00to | spirit. The kitchen smells of gingerbread
cember 3 from 2:00-6:00 at the Town 10:00 pm and all are invited to participate. | and cinnamon ... and there's a crackling

Hall. Sunta’s Outlet is an event geared for
children ages 4 through 10. Children may
come to the kindergarten room to purchase
small gifis for family members, play, and
sip warm cider with their parents.

The public is invited to attend our annual
holiday sing at 6:30, December [3 at the
Town Hall. This is & chance for grandpar-
ents, parents, aunts and incles, cousins
and friends to hear the preschool and kin-
dergarten children sing songs taught to
them by Mrs. Kingsbury and thetr music
teacher, Kathy Lowe Block. The children
will also be singing for the residents of the
Fox Chase Home on December 20.

Our Thanksgiving fund-raiser was a great
success. Ginny Famnsworth of Bellows
Falls, Vermont was the grand winner of
the Thanksgiving holiday food basket. A
warm thank-you to everyone who pur-
chased raffle tickets and our horemade
pies. We are again indebied to our friend
and local businessman, Bob Raymond, for
his coatinuous support of our school.
Thanks, Bo!

All the staff, parents and children at
BNKP wish everyone a warm and wonder-
ful holiday. —Mary Keegan-Dayion

Committee chairman Debra Johnson de-
scribes the purpose of the community cen-
ter to bring Bradford people of all ages to-
gether in a relaxed atmosphere with games
and music. There will be a CD player
available and people are invited to bring
their favorite music.

The committee has acquired one ping pong
table and would like another one. Other do-
nations they would gratefully accept in-
clude a television, VCR, CD player, card
tables, chess sets, checker sets, and board
games. If you have any ilems to donate,
ideas for the center, or are interested in
helping, please call Debra Johnson at 938-
2837,

Secretarial Services

Typing
Word Pracessing

Desktop Publishing &&mms
Dictaphone and Fax

Patricia Dugdale  93s-5407

AWARD WINNING RESTAURANT

Ry

Colintty Spirit

RESTAUAANT & TAVLHA,

R e P

it the onsdy Her nekes anvarihy

Y oathualte o, 8 HImw g SHOLL

RESERVATIONS ACCEPTED
428-7007

Certified Angus Steak

Real Hickory Smoked BBQ
Prme Rib - Freshest of Seafood
Open Daily 13-9 PM Fri. & Sat. 11-10 PM

AIR CONDITIONED
VISA + MC 7 AMEX

Main Street

Sutton SMills ‘Provisions

Sutton Mills 927-4123

GOURMET DITZA
Thursday, Friday. Saturday 5:00 - 7:00

an

Pizza - Dell - Home baked breads & goodies
Organic foods - Bulk colteas
most of all, GREAT PRICES

fire in the fireplace. On the table is a stack
of gifts waiting to be wrapped as Handel's
Messiah plans in the background, Yes, it's
& “wonderful life” ... but it isn't every-
one's. Not all children get to tape a wish
list on the frig. For some children, it
won't be 2 merry Christmas. There won't
be any gifts under the tree on Christmas
morming.

Hard to imagine, but some children have
to stay inside during recess and lunch be-
cause they don't have a wann jacket, or &
hat and mittens. Through the generosity of
local businesses and neighbors, the Rose-
wood Country Inn was able to donate $400
in proceeds from the 1993 Christmas Tea
to needy children in the Kearsarge Re-
gional elementary schools. In the “spirit of
the season,” please help, We need your
support. This year's Christmas Teas will
be held on Saturday, December 10 and
Sunday, December 11, Call Lesley Mar-
quis at the Rosewood, 938-5253, 1o make
reservations to attend one of the teas or to
make a donation,

-

Ll hent 26
RESTAWURANT

HAPDY HOLIDAYS!
Holiday Dining Daily
12723 - 111195 from 5:30
Christmas Day serving from noon
At the Bradford Ino  938-5309

NTINIAT

JOHN ForcieL

Certified Public Accountant

Quality tax &
accounting
services,
Year round.
Call for an appolntment.

Member of AICFA, NHSCPA, and
the Bradford Business Assoc.

(603) 938-JOHN (5646)

Bradford, NH
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Historical Society open Saturdays

The Old Post Office Bradford Historical
Scociety building will continue to be open
on Saturdays, 1:30 - 3:00 ... weather per-
mitting ... and other times “‘by chance.”
Call 938-5386 for “by chance™ times.

9274973 Route 114

North Sutton

ALL & AWL REPAIR

Small Engine Sales & Service
Tractors
Harness & Tack Repair
Art, Kirk, Lynne & Kris Chadwick
Hours: Mon-Fri 7:30-5:00, Sat til 1:00

For the person on your

list who has everything ...
Weﬁav? g
IFT
CE FICATES

in any amount,

WINTER HOURS
Open Wednesday - Sunday 5-9
Closed Monday & Tuesday
938-2100

Since 1868.

735-3772
938-2277
863-5600
B63-1428
464-4820
448-2566
298-7500
526-6933
863-5772
763-2511

Andover
Bradford
Grantham
Guild
Hillsboro
Lebanon

West Lebanon
New London
Newporn
Sunapee

Supporting the Community,

Another busy month in the life of the
church is upon us. It doesn’t seem possible
that December is bere. Family Advent Day
is Saturday, December 3, From 10:00 un-
til noon, residents are welcome to come to
the church vestry and make evergreen
swags, homemade candy, Christmas cook-
ies, and ornaments. From 4:30 to 5:45, we
will be decorating our church home for the
Christmas season. At 6:00, the House
Committee is putting on a Ham and Bean
Supper. Cost for the mea] is $5.00, adults,

3| and $3.00, children, A Chrigtmas hymn

sing will follow the dinner.

On December 4, we will be receiving a
special offering for retired ministers and
missionaries. Membership classes will be
held on this date, as well, at 7:30, at the
parsonage, Six people have expressed inter-
est in joining our church family.

Our Wednesday evening support group

will be taking a break for the holidays.
Their last meeting for 1994 will be Decem-
ber 7 at the home of Carolyn Grindle for a
holiday party, The group will resume meet-
ing on Jaouary 4, 1995,

Our youth groups have been very active.
They met twice during November and en-
Joyed the following activities: Thanksgiv-
ing treasure hunt, make-your-own pizza
party, a Mad Relay, sharing about our
Thanksgiving traditions, an Advent Tress-
ure Hunt, pames of Christmas Confusioa,
Christmas Trivia, and Wink. Special trips
are being planned for December. On De-

Establishen 1858

Deposiis are insured by the @
Federal Deposit Insurance Corporauson

Church News

from Lynne E. Hubley

cember 10, grades 4-6 will go to see a
Christmas movis (hopefully Miracle on
34th Street}. On December 11, grades 7-
12 will travel to Strawbery Banke in
Portsmouth to see the Christmas lights.

The American Baptist Women's Ministry
will visit the Shrine of La Sallette in En-
field on Sunday, December 11 at 3:45,
They are also planning for the next fair
and are asking members to bring jewelry
to their December 6 meeting.

The Women's Christiar Guild will meet
Monday, December 19 at 10:00 am o
wrap presents for their Christmas family.
The gift wrapping will be followed by a
pot luck luncheon and delivery of the
Christmas gifts. “*Christmas Customs in
Other Lands™ will be the topic of discus-
sion. Members are asked to share their
knowledge of different Christinas tradi-
tions. Guests are always welcome,

This month we nominate as Angel of the
Month our own Lucille Shevet, Lucille
has been instrumenta) in seeing that the cof-
fee fellowship hour flourishes with food
and hospitality. Lucille is 2 member of the
Diaconate Board and a member of the
House Committee. Lucille is a great lady
with a great sense of humor, We thank her
for all the things she does.

We have started naming a *‘Special Friend
of the Month,"” someon¢ in our community
who is pot able to get out. This month,
Lana Bagley is our special friead,

On December 24 at 7:00 pm, we will have
our Christmas Eve worship service. The
Christmas story will be 1old through a Chil-
dren’s Christmas Pageant. There will be a
mini Christmas message as well as lots of
Christmas hymns.

On behalf of First Baptist Church, we
wish you all a wonderful holiday season,

e
| 4 Thomas Scribner
Broker
TS
PROPERTY

CORPQRATION

938-2286 Real Estate Sales &
763-3030 Property Management
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Bradford Business Association counts its blessings, by Sherry Chomitz

*Twas the season to be thankful at the No-
vember 21 meeting of the Bradford Busi-
ness Association, held at the Candlelite
Inn. President Peter Fenton took pause and
counted up the list of accomplishments this
baby organization has produced in its scant
ten months of existence. To wit,we start
with former president Perley Strout's leg-
acy: the Welcome to Bradford brochures
listing BBA members and providing an in-
troduction to all tourists and newcomers to
town. Early on, the group arranged for
Welcome Wagon baskels o be delivered lo
new residents and flower barrels o
brighten up Bradford's byways, Welcome
to Bradford signs and the upcoming Adopt-
A-Highway oo Route 103 show everyone
passing through that the organization cares
about its town.

Summer activities were highlighted by the
BBA-sponsored band-on-a-float in the

Merrimack
Farm & Country
Store
Bradford, NH 938-2211

We have the fixings
for a Very Merry
Holiday Season

Trees Decorations
Wreaths Roping
Paperwhites Amanlis
Poinsettias-tiny to huge

Fourth of July parade. And who can forget
the first annual Cow Flop?! On a more
practical note, the Bradford Business Asso-
ciation is now producing an information
sheet for residents and donated advertising
to the recent Rescue Squad calendar,
Speakers figure importantly in members
meeting, allowing useful information to be
ramd from Dave Currier (speaking on
egislation affecting small business), Glen
Wallace (providing insight into the cus-
rently raging emissions debate) and Cary

Gladstone (offering FREE help from the
state on identifying and correcting business
concems).

Winter activities will include both a Christ-
mas decotating contest for business and
residential buildings and a skating party
wilh bonfire to be held in January. The as-
sociation also celebrates its first birthday
in January. The next monthly meeting will
be held at the Rosewood Country Inn on
December 19 at 7:00. Keep up the good
work, Bradford Business Association!!

every February

)
- -

Winter festivities in Bradford are an old tradition. Winter carnival was a popular event

between 1927 and 1946 or later. The carnival included a parade with

THE
$# GOLDEN
% PINEAPPLE

|

DADS AND KIDS DAYS!

Wednesday & Thursday, December 7 & 8

| purchase at The Golden Pincapple and bring this coupon to The Fragrance Shop. g
Valid thru 12/24/94. 02‘ coupon per person.

floats, most pulled by horses, The 1934 parade had 57 floats and extended for mors than
a mile. Competitions were beld, including ski races, skating contests, snow shoe races,
and wood chopping contests. In the evening, there was a masquerade ball, at which a
Camival Queen was crowned. This photo, probably taken in the mid-30's, sbows a por-
tion of the parade, extending from the church down Main Street toward Dodge’s Store.
Photo from Steve Hansen's callection. Steve is assembling a display of winter carnival
Photographs, 1o be exhibited in the library.

REACHING HANDS
THRIFT SHOP

C} Respectable llems

Extended Holiday Hours
Weekdays, 9:30 - 8:00
Weekends, 9:30 - 5:30

Jct. Rte 202/9 & Rte 127, Henniker

428-7982 at Reasonable Prices
f/' Old Warner Road,

Prmerts Bradford  938-2820

Tu&kWed 91  Th&Fri 124 Sal 94

'Weekly Specials - Cash Paid for Consignments

9:30 am til 8:00 pm
** Free Gift Wrap * * Seplic System Designs
Hey Kids! Be sure to sce the Golden Pineapple Cloun! : Sl hssosaments
r- FREE GIFT! - Land Planning
1 Receive a free cupful of New England Christmas potpourri when you makea | Permilting

ROBERT C. STEWART, Jr.

- o — 938-2256 Main Stroet
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) ] Selm Marcia Keller elected to
A Point of View NI Maniepal Aseciaion
by Luanne Mayo ft te November 1994 New Faspdir

It's only 22 days until the winter solstice,
when each day will be & bit longer. Per-
haps this natural phenomena will start to
lift our spirits. 1 do indeed know that De-
cember the 22nd is the beginnindge:f winter
and that most people dread the deep freeze
and the nasty weather. To me it i5 a begin-
ning that leads into spring,

Perhaps this year the lengthening days will
lead me out of the malaise that has de-
cended upon my spirits. The political and
global disasters that have been our daily
fare have been thoroughly depressing to
me. Qur world is, at this time, the host of
over 32 wars (not my statistics). We sell,
then ship, weapons, to almost anyone who
has the cash or will to buy. This certainly
is not altruism, it's finance.

Politicians started slinging mud, and any
other handy weapon, at each other long be-
fore the fall elections, This certainly
wasn't either instructive or valuable 1o the
volers ... it was for power, not necessarily
for our good.

The “media” no longer reports the news;
they report whatever is the most sensa-
tional — whatever will sell. They have be-
come *‘news makers.” This certainly isn’t
to inform, it is finance and power.

Suspects in any sort of crime are guilty un-
til proven innocent. Throw them in jail and
lose the keys! This certainly isn't the way
our forefathers meant our laws to be inter-
preted or executed.

We the people seem to have lost the way
and are allowing *‘them" to sct the stand-

ard, We, the peoﬁe s a whole, seem (o
have lost our pride, our self determination,
and our will {o make sure that whatever is
done in our name is done correctly and le-
gally. ... Wow, I knew my spirit had
sunk, but I had no ides it was that bad!

We bad an interesting experience last week
when we attended a musical show. At the
end of the presentation, the band launched
into God Bless America. To my great
astonishment the audience, a5 2 whole,
rose to their feet and sang, They really
belted out the words. For me it was over-
whelming. I just sat there like a dummy
with tears running down my face.

So, the spark is still there! The days will
get longer! There will be a star in the East,
And if we are vigilant, perhaps there will
be Peace on .

$2.19 $1

HAPPY HOUDAYSH

Idienot Milk
2% gal

89 $2.19

Marcia Keller was elected to serve on its
Executive Committes. The Association is
governed by the Executive Committse,
which is made up of officers and 22 local
officials, including at least one from each
county, clected at the Association’s annual
meeting.
The Municipal Association was incorpo-
rated in 1941 by a group of town and city
officials as a non-profit and non-partisan
membership organization of municipali-
ties. NHMA was initially organized for the
of exchanging information and ex-
perience in the interest of botter local gov-
erament through periodic meetings of offi-
cials, which served both social and govemn-
mental purposes. Over its histary, NHMA
hasg evolved into an aggressive service and
action arm for New Hampshire local- gov-
ernments and &n organization recognized
throughout the state for its ynique services
(o communities and their citizens,

whole gal

#

* OPEN7 DAYS A

# & ¥ Rt 103 at the Bradford Crossing e % %
% i DECEMBER RELEASES - L
# CONMIXING DEC. 7 %
MEL. GIBSON - JODI FOSTHER #*
% ¥ & ¥ "DEAUVERICEDS ® © % %
BLOWN AWAY --- ERNEST GOES TO SCHOOL P

Video Pursuit of Bradford

WAGONS EAST --- THE CLIENT ¥
# BLIND JUSTICE --- BABY'S DAY OUT

% We will be closed Christmas Day & New Year's Day %
Wednasday Is Dollar Day (everthing but new ones 1)
We have FAX Service / (603) 938-2111 --- Hours:11am-9pm

#

WEEK - 938-2111

Bright and Sunny

RRADFORD. Enjoy this bright and sunny

:_!b;d';mm2 ba;thunhlgzdkh:;wh on 2.58 acres

in the country. ing room.
115,000

Ann C. Hallahan Real Estate

Route 103 / At Covered Bridge, Bradford
938-2020 (ofTice) 938-2339 (howe)
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In and About the KRSD, by Dick Keller, Bradford School Board Rep

With Thanksgiving over, it won't be long
before Christrnas. Just four weeks and the
school doors close for the long vacation.

But that's jumping ahead, so let’s go back
for a moment to all the activities of this

past month, November's full schedule re-
quired overlapping to work everything in.

Among the highlights of school activities
was the Colonial Fair put on by the 6th
grade on November 17, followed by the
Middle School Drama Club’s presentation
of A Lintle Princess on the 18th and 19th.
The High School Druma Club's offering
was The Jury Room, also on the 18th and
19th. If you were among those atiending,
you know what a great job our students
and staff do with these extra curricular ac-
tivities.

An outline budget was presented to the
Board on the 17th. A $210,864 or 1.6 % in-
crease over last year reflects proposed in-
creases in instructional supplies and materi-
als, enrichment programs, special educa-
tion and administrative salaries. The pro-
posed instructional salaries account is
down. Adjustments for salary increases for
teachers, special programs, and revised
debt service for the proposed addition to
the high school were not included in this
outline. The special programs, which in-
clude expansion of Mindstretch, an addi-
tional first grade teacher at Simonds, link-
ing into A computer communication net-
work, updating the high school science
labs, and additional special education
aides, would add another $210,000 to the
budget,

Holding the School Board salary line in-
crease lo zero was made in jest, but this ap-
proach, considering the background [ongo-
ing apportionment] problems still to be re-
solved in the District, may need to be ap-
plied across the board.

The High School Building Study Commit-
tee met three times during the moath. On

the 17th, architect Clint Sheer outlined the
project to dale for the Board. Based on in-
terviews with staff and administration, re-

views of the present facility, projected
needs, and standard space guidelines,
35,200 square feet will need to be added to
the present 77,300 square feet. The design
shows the building fronting on Mastin
Road, with what is now the front facing
athletic fields modified from last year's
proposal, Sheer refused to venture into pro-
ject costs at this early phase of the plan-
ning process.

Is the addition needed? At the present

time, high school enrollment is at the rec-
ommended capacity of 500 students. The
next four year group, currently in grades 5-
8, has 678 students, Will this be the trend
for the District, with a gradual increase in
population, or will we be accommodating

a bubble? Not only will we have a problem
over the foreseeable period, but logic
would support an increase in population.
As the proposal develops, public meetings
will be scheduled throughout the District.
Remember, all committee meetings are
open to the public See the Bridge calendar
for time and place.

A dinner meeting of Early Childhood Con-
nections was held at Colby Sawyer Col-
lege on the 18th. This organization, jointly
sponsored by the District and the area kin-
‘dergariens, was formed to provide a me-
dium for commimication among the kinder-
gartens themsetves and between the kinder-
gartens and the District. In addition (o the
valuable interchanges that occurred before
and during the dinner, the group heard
from Maureen Prohl, District speech/ian-
guage pathologist, and Dr. Margaret
Copeland, faculty member at Wheelock
College and an expert on early childhood
development.

The Board was treated fo a presentation of
the JTPA/KARP summer program, JTPA
(Job Training Partnership Act) and KARP
(Kearsarge Area Recreational Program)
merged in 1993 ta provide job training for
young counselors in connection with the
six-week summer camp experience offered
for young children. The program is the re-
cipient of the Exemplary Performance

BRADFORD MARKETPLACE

Low Gas Prices

¢ Fresh Sandwiches Daily
o LOWEST Cigarettes $14.99 carion

938-5558

¢ Cold Beer

award given by the NH Job Training Coun-
cil.

Superintendent Jean Richards was recog-
nized this past month as & participant at a
national conference, held in Monterey,
California, that focused on school assess-
ment. As chair of the NH Assessment
Council for Administration, Dr. Richards
represenied the state,

Other Board business included approval of
the promotion/retention policy and the
field trip policy, grades 1-8 curricula for
lapguage arts and physical educa-
tion/health, and job descriptions for school
psychologist and middle school assistant
principal.

With the elections over, the State Board of
Education released the results of the state-
wide grade 3 tests that were given back in
May. Proficiency was rated at four levels:
advanced, proficient, basic, and novice,
140 students took the language arts test,
Student ratings were: 0 advanced, 15 profi-
cient, 83 basic, and 42 novice. 144 shu-
dents took the mathematics test, Student
ratings were: 6 advanced, 36 proficient, 70
basic, and 32 novice,

Testing for grade 3 will be conducted
again in May 1995, along with pilol testing
for grades 6 and 10 in English/language
arts, math, science, and social studies,

The District will soon distribute the first
edition of the Kearsarge Chromicle, an-
other step in the attermpt to communicate
what is happening in the District. Be on
the lookout for this new publication.

I'd like to wish each and every one of you
a very happy holiday season and a fulfill-
ing 1995,

Mauri's

HAIR DESIGN & TANNING SALON

938-5444
Bradford Corners o Rte 114

OPEN
7 DAYS

for
Hair & Tanning

Opea Monday-Friday 9:00- 8:00
Saturday 9:00 - 3:00
Sunday 11:00 - 3:00

Wheelchair accessible,
WALK-INS WELCOME
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Blue News, continued from pg 1 | Bicentennial Quilt takes a rest EGRO
by Katly Grindle by Frances Winch ALL @

the PD has staggered its schedule so that
the same hours are not covered by State
Police each week, there still remain peri-
ods of time when no Bradford officer is
available.

The PD is continuing its investigation into
the recent burglaries. We have conlacted
several departments concerning similar in-
cidents in other towns. As of now, there
are no suspects. Anyone who may have in-
formation is asked to contact the PD. All
information will be kept confidential.

The Chief has also been in touch with the
Bradford Business Association to try to
schedule some time at &n upcoming meet-
ing o discuss these recent problems.

On November 23, the house of a part-time
resident was entered, though nothing was
taken. The incident was reported to the PD
by & neighbor, who noticed a door ajar.

101 incidenis have been reported in No-
vember through the 28ih. This includes 14
assists to other departments, rescues, elc.;
8 unsecured premuses; 5 animal com-
plaints, and 2 domestic incidents.

The Bradford Palice would like to wish all
of you a safe and happy holiday season.

Upstaits at Daniel’s

BOUTIQUE & GIFT SHOD
Wonderful Gifty for the
Holiday Season

OPEN HOUSE

December 1 & 2
10% OFF STOREWIDE

December 5-16
12 Days of Christmas
SPECIAL DISCOUNTS
DAILY

Mon-Th 10-6, Fri & Sat 10-8, Sun 11-5
Main St., Henniker 428-7621

Some of you may have noticed that the Bi-
centennial Quilt is gone from the Town
Hall. It is in storage, wrapped in a sheet.
Several people had mentioned to me and
other members of the Quilt Committee,
that it was dusty and seemed to be fading.
In short, something needed to be done.

Those residents who were here during the
Bicentennial celebration remember that
Beity Cilley wrote to several of us who
were quilters and charged us with coming
up with a wall hanging that would reflect
the town and its history. So, we met and
designed what you have seen hanging in
the Town Hall stairway. Its execution took
six of us, plus many individuals who de-
signed and quilted a single square, three
years to complete. We urge everyone to go
to the library and lock at the notebooks
Shirley Scribner made of this project. She
recorded every meeting, complete with the
hostess, day's temperature, and a recipe
for what was served with the coffee. More
importantly, she wrote just how these
squares came out of ideas and designs
from the people who made them.

Now we are researching what should be
done to preserve it safely, clean it where
necessary, and fund both the money and
the know-how to make a plexi-glass case
so dust will nol be a factor again. The NH
Historical Society has been very helpful
and sent us do's and don’ts for preserving
textiles. So—we are working and hope to
get it back on display in a few months.

MEANTIME, be thinking about it and just
where we can get the necessary financing
for this important historical document,
which is housed in a National Register
building. Yes, OUR TOWN HALL IS ON
THE NATIONAL REGISTER!

Mike's

Floorsanding & Refinishing
W also install ak types of hard and softwood lloaring.

763-9630
Michael J. Signorino 938-2608

—

Qualiy - Servica « lalgrny

New London 526-69%51

Fresh Meats
&
Produce
Fresh Fish
Fresh Dell Items

MOTOR
by Chris Chomitz

By now you may have noticed that a few
vehicles in town have sprouted huge yel-
low protuberances. This occurrence in na-
ture (as we see it) usually brings about
very cold weather and snow.

Winter is one season only, marginally cov-
ered by the phrase “all season™ (i.e. tires),
Real winter tires are what's needed to go —
or especially to stop! — in snow. While the
advent of fronl-drive cars has increased
everyone's ability to get out on the road in
near white-out conditions, stopping while
staying in control and without the assis-
tance of immovable objects is still a chore.

Snow tires help. A great deal. The deci-
sion to use snow tires was once easy: Two
... on the back ... studded or not usually

upon how Joud the radio could
be played. Then they changed the cars.
Sure, for a while it just means that the two
tires went on the other end, Simple. Forget
the studs though. Aside from being louder
and affecting steering, studded front (only)
snow tires meant that you could be af-
forded a panoramic view every time you
touched the middle pedal. The rear
wheels, with no traction and little weight,
would simply stop rotating ... oops!

We needed a new technical buzzword or
two to fix this problem. How about AWD?
A.B.S.7 Aha! All-wheel-drive, all-season
tires, great match, Now we can venture
out in weather we never dreamed of taking
on before. But if you prefer to do your ski-
ing on the slopes, rather than on the bigh-
ways, snow tires still help when it's time
to stop. Now, though, you need four.

Is your vehicle equipped with A.B.S.7 If it
is, not only do all of your tires need to be
of equa! size and wear, but when using
snow tires, you MUST use four. This
method is necessary so that the A.B.S. sys-
tem will not be fooled into cperation too
often (by a skidding rear wheel, perhaps)
during winler driving. Its a great system
for maintaining control when it becomes
necessary to stop A.S.A.P., but when it
operates under otherwise normal condi-
tions, the distance it takes to come t0 a2
stop is greater. Is it worth the expense?
The initial cost can be high, but remember
you'll be reducing the wear and exteading
the life of your *‘regular” tires. They'll
also be rotated at least once & year to opti-
mize wear patisrns and extend useful Life.

The decision, of course, is up to you. I do
know one thing, though. The snow plows
are in bloom and winter weather can’t be
far behind,
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The Forests of New Hampshire ...
a growing resource

Here in New Hampshire, forests surround
us. We drive to work on tree-lined roads,
Ma:zeof us lived on wooded lots. It's eas
to take trees for granted. But in this moni
when many of us will make a balsam fir or
a scotch pine the ceaterpiece of our holi-
day festivities, it seemed a good time to
mkog;s closer look at our New Hampshire
woods.

New Hampshire is the second most
densely forested state in the country
(Maine is number cne), but it wasn't al-
ways 50. For its first 200 years, settlers,
farmers, and loggers cleared our forest
land, tuming it into pastures, farms, small
communities, and barren open spaces. By
1850, 70 percent of the state south of the
White Mountains was cleared for farming.
Then, as they gained easier access to the
Midwest, farmers abandoned the rocky
New Hampshire land for gentler terrain.
Industriglization was =lso a factor contrib-
uting to the decline of farming. And the re-
newal of our forests began.

Between 1850 and 1900, the abandoned
fields and pastures provided ideal seedbeds

AutoCraft

Complete Automotive Services
IREEPY|
¥ 41

o

Stata Inspections
Emergency Road Service & Towing
938.2623

Good Deals on Used Cars
Licansad ! Bonded

Photo by Luanne Mayo
for the relatively light-seeded white pine.
Sawmills were then established to harvest
this timber. The forest industries also
moved into the White Mountains and north-
ern New Hampshire during this period.

1 etting daylight inlo the swamp™ was the
common term for this large-scale culting.

Then during the early 1900s, extensive for-
est fires swept through the cutover areas.
Government officials and the peneral pub-
lic were alarmed. The public outcry was a
factor in the 1910 formation of the New
Hampshire Forestry Commission. The ef-
forts of that commission resulted in the es-
tablishment of the first N.H. State Forest
and a statewide fice warden system. Dur-
ing this same period, the White Mountain
National Forest was created, containing
705,798 acres in New Hampshire and
47,283 acres in Maine,

Heavy forest cutting continued through the
19205, But, with the onset of the Depres-
sion in 1929, the demand for building ma-
terials declined as did timber harveshng,
That meant a period of forest growth dur-
ing the 1930s, Previously clear-cut areas

Lunch Specials,
Gourmet Pizza,
Steak Subs,

Italian Dinners, Spaghetti,
Grinders, Gyro Subs,
Salads, Calzones, Pockets

Pigga Chel of Bradford $38-2600

Comer of Rles 103 & 114

white pine were now approaching maturity.

Then came » major natural disaster, the
1938 hurricane. This September storm
blew down two billion board feet of timber
in New England, mostly shallow-rooted
whito pine. An emergency program was in-
itiated by the U.S. Forest Service and
N.H. state foresters to salvage an esti-
mated one billion board feet of downed
timber. Most of the sawn lumber went into
the war effort in the early 1940s.

During World War 11, there was a strong
demand for wood products. The primary
product was wooden boxes for transport-
g munitions, Sawmill activity increased,
and large-scale timber harvesting again ac-
celerated, In the late 1940s, annual cuts of
more than 350 miltion board feet of white
pine were comman, More than 700 saw-
mills were active in the state. As ths tim-
ber supply declined in the 1960s, the num-
ber of sawmills dropped to 135, and the
timber barvest was reduced to 150 million
board feet per year.

Today our forests are denser and occupy
more land than at any other time since pre-
colonial days, 87% of our total land area.
They are the basis of our state’s fourth
largest manufacturing industry, and a ma-
Jor attraction for tourists and vacationers.

$87 million worth of trees are harvested
e¢ach year, and still our forests grow by 2-
3% per year. In fact, the timber cut this
year will be replaced by more than twice
&s much new growth. The amount of qual-
ity sawtimber in our woods is double what
it was in the '60s,

With 74 species native to New Hampshire,
there is more diversity in our forests than
almost anywhere else in North America,
White pine of extraordinary high quality
makes up more than cne fourth of our tim-
berland. Fumituse, flooring, paper, toys,
siding and pallets .., everything from base-
ball bats to tangue depressors, rough con-
struction lumber to fine cabinet veacer,
can be made from the many types of trees
that flourish bere.
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Selectmen’s meetings in November

October 31 Edna and Jane Herbert met to
voice their conceras sbout the increase in
taxes reflected in ths Qctober tax bills.
Edna commented, “The increase is outra-
geous. The elderly will have problems stay-
ing in their homes.™ Selectmen expressed
sympathy, but said this reflects what was
approved at town meeting. Selectman Kel-
ler commented, “We told people that in-
creases would result from each vote. What
else can we do?”

After weeks of discussion and corrections
1o the map of town roads with their names
and classifications, Selectmen finally ap-
proved the map. A copy will be posted in
the Town Hall for residents to review.

November 7 Doug Newton, Warner log-
ger workinﬁ for Conrad Szymkowicz, met
to discuss the bond required by the Select-
men for the project on Dunfizld Road.
Newton commented that bonding is hard
on small operators and an unnecessary ex-
pense for landowners. Selectman Pickman
explained that the reason for the bond is to
protect the town. The town cannot work
on & class VI road. If a logger leaves a
class V1 road in need of repair, the town
has to hire the work dose and the bond
covers the cost. If the road is left in accept-
able condition, the bond is returned to the
landowner. Selectmen denied his request
to reducs the bond.

Selectman Signorino reported on the No-
vember 3 Facilities Committee meeting.
They had just received plans from the
Turner Group for regrading the Central
School grounds to eliminate 2 moisture
problem in the cellar. The Facilities Com-
mittee expressed concern that its role not
be s a maintepance committee, Selectmen
took under advisement the possibility of
having o hire an individual part-time to
handle routine maintenance. Signorino re-

poried that the committee is trying to gela

clarification from the state concerning
whether the fire chief could waive the re-
quirement for sprinking the town hall if
the staircases are fire-rated.

November 14 Cemetery trustses discussed
their 1995 budget, which includes = re-
quest for an assistant to Dick Moore to

paint fences.

Library trustees discussed their budget,
which includes 8 4% raise for employees
and a warrant item to add to the capital re-
serve for the library addition.

Jerry Holloway, Car Care of Bradford,
met to discuss town ordinance require-
ments for upgrading his facility to add a
second business, a weekly auction. Hol-
loway had been told by the ZBA and Plan-
ning Board that a special exception and
vanance would be required. Code Enforce-
ment Officer Perry Teele commented that
the applicalion process had been stream-
lined to make it easier and quicker to com-
plete. Holloway commented that thess
regulations reflected &n attimde that busi-
nesses were not welcome in Bradford. Se-
lectmen responded that thal was an unfair
assessment, that the regulations were in
place to treat everyone evenly and fairly.
The discussion ended with the Selectmen
encowraging Hollowzy lo proceed with the
auction plans, but saying they could pot
help him because the regulations were not
tmder the authority of the Selectmen.

Police Chief Al Grindle met to discuss his
budget requirements, which includes the
pecd for ap animal control officer. He has
had to deal with four sick raccoons in the
past month. The Police Department will
propose two warrani items, ooe for a new
crf;liiser and the other for & third full-time
officer.

Selectmen reporied o their meeling with
Provan and Lorber concerning completing

Fuel QOils, Gasoline,
LP Gas
24 Hour Self Service
Gasoline & Diesel Pumps

-t T
e
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the administration of the CBDG grant. The
meeting was called to respond to a letter of
concern pencrated by the Office of State
Planning. Provan and Lorber has agreed 1o
finish the record keeping and other matters
necessary lo make the final disbursement.

November 21 Dave Harling met to discuss
maintenance on Eest Washington Road.
He expressed concern that it would wash
out again this spring unless the roadbed is
built up soon. He was directed to express
his concern to the Road Commitiee,

Selectman Signorino reported that the Fa-
cilities Committee had received word from
Turner Group code expert Daisy Dunham
that many towns face the same problem of
not wishing to sprinkle an old town hall
and that some town fire chiefs do waive
the requirement. Decision was made to ask
Fire Chief Mark Goldberg to meet with
the Facilities Committee and the Selectmen
at the December 1 Facilities meeting fo ad-
dress this matter.

Selectmen discussed the school apportion-
ment praoposat presented by the New Lon-
don Selectmen at the Joint Selectmen’s
meeting. New London proposed that, if
the school budget was reduced to 95% of
this year's figure, they would agree to sup-
port an adjustment of the formula 5%,
from 75:25 to 70:30. The Selectmen
agreed that (his was an “insignificant con-
cession,” but voiced the desire to find
some improvement to the formula to pre-
sent to the voters in 1995.

The Road Committee met to discuss their
plans for 1995 road work and the highway
budget. Road Agent Anderson discussed
his department’s need for & pew heavy-
duty truck.

8l See SELECTMEN, page 13

RTE 114, Bradford

938-5335
428-3333
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November 28 Steve Griffin, Municipal Re- A~ H m e

sources, Inc..metl_?hc:iscusstheﬂgollap- ﬂr Work Af 0

portionment issue. Messa, elect-

mmgavohimloukchcktoglsewlmdon b_y AUJI"{y Vsylvgff??"

was, “Go talk some more, and then come
back with a real compromise.”

Bernie Lamach, a member of the KRSD
Budget Committee, asked for input from
the Selectmen concerning the New London
request 1o reduce the 1995 school budge!
to 95% of 1994's operating budget. Select-
men responded that holding the budget 1o
0% increase was probably more realistic.

Selectmen received a letter from Eastman
Steere, chaimman of the Facilities Commit-
tee, stating that Fire Chief Mark Goldberg
would not consider waving the sprinkling
requirements for the Town Hall and would
not attend the Facilities Committee meet-
ing on December 1. Selectmen agreed that
the building still must be upgraded to meet
codes, even if the upstairs meeting room
cannot hold more than 88 peaple.

ewood

Country Inn

Comgan coming
Jor the Holidays?

Let The Rosewood
make it memorable ...
$69 per couple. Rate includes our
famous "Candlelight  Crystal”
breakfast.

GIFT CERTIFICATES

Pleasant View Road, Bradford
938-5253

Produce -
Beer - W
Parnty Platten
Hours: 8:00 - 8:00 Every Day
Route 114, 1/4 mile N off 202

Henniker, NH 428-3444

As one of 11 foresters in New England Forestry Consultants, Inc,, Chris Lincoln travels
throughout New Hampshire and Vermont advising private landowners of small holdings
on the best ways to maintain healthy, productive forests. The Consultants® parent organi-
zation is the New England Forestry Foundation, the first nonprofit forestry consulting
group in New England (formed in 1944) to provide services and public education on for-
est and |and use management,

In lpreparing a Forest Management Plan for a client, Chris’s first task is to make a de-
tailed inventory of the forest through a field survey. He creates systematic plols, meas-
ures tree diameters and height, assesses their quality and condition. From this informa-
tion, the volume of timber per acre and its value is calculated. He draws a forest map
which contains information on the land's location, soils, access, wildlife, recreation po-
ler tizl, cultural resources and endangered species. Usually when clients pay for plans,
they hire the forester consullant to supervise the recommended work. Chris has observed
that during the past five years, many landowners' interests have evolved from harvesting
timber into land stewardship, an approach that improves wildlife habitat, protects water
quality, and harvests trees,
; 4 s o In his senior year of high school,

- Chris settled an internal debate—to
become a forester and work outdoors
won over being a journalist and
working indoors. After 10 years in
the field, he is content with his deci-
sion. He said that most of his col-
leagues went into forestry to be out-
sids and to do something positive in
the forest. “Studying has two ef-

:. « fects,” be commented, “‘either you
s o fall in Jove with it, or you fall out

- 48 with it, because you object to cutting

down trees. | guess I fall somewhere in the middle.** Chris completed a dual degres in
Forestry and Forest Biology in 1985 from the State University of New York's (SUNYs)
Environmental Science and Forestry School, operating on Syracuse University's private
campus, Chris met his wife, Tammara VanRyn, while she was completing her forestry
degree on the Syracuse campus,

After graduation, they began a complicated journey of finding employment, They each
patched together full-time jobs which were, in a sense, uncertain (the economy was tak-
ing a downtum and they had applied for the Peace Corps). From 1987 to 1989, they ac-
cepted a Peace Corps assignment in Ecuador. Chris found Ecuador to be a fascinating
country--geographically, culturally, vegetatively, and climatically very diverse. The size
of Colorado, Ecuador has beaches on the Pacific Ocean, some of the highest mountains
in the world, the Amazon Rain Forest, and the Galapagos Islands. Chris ¢limbed one of
the lower mountains, Tungurahua, reaching the summit at 16,457". Although he is an
avid White Mountsin hiker at home, he is in no hurry to climb New Hampshire's 48
4000-foolers, Just to be different, be set his own goal-hiking all one kilometer-high
(3281') mountains.

When not in the forests or wilderness, Chris finds himself in the garden where the cou-
ple grows all their own vegetables. One indoor activity Chris finds intriguing is brewing
beer. The varieties in beer making appeal to his independent and inquisitive nature. He
compared making beer 1o making bread—afier a while, you no longer need a recipe.
Finding vnusual ingredients and researching equipment which he equates to a “chemis-
try set for adults,™ Chris epjoys the experimeats and the end results, Since he began
brewing beer one year ago, be has made pilsners, stouts, wheat, strawberry and blue-
berry beer. He is eager to exchange beer recipes with other brewers,

After returning from the Peace Corps, Chris and Tammara had jobs in Concord and
Lebanon, In searching for a permanent location, Bradlord seemed to be a convenient.
“We're really happy here,” he said. “We've felt welcome from the start. We have com-
paredourexpcﬁcnccofmanmcomuﬂh friends who have moved into other
towns where they have found strong sentiments—outsiders versus natives. We've nover
felt that distinction in Bradford. We have feit that people were happy to sec new faces.”

-
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—F8n e UNH Extension planning ‘Master
i I!‘ i igg:ig Gardener’ efforts in 1995
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BOOK REVIEW
by Pauline Dishmon

CHRISTMAS AND ITS CUSTOMS
by Christina Hole

M. Barrow & Co., 1958

Available at Brown Memorial Library

Many of our Christmas customs have their
roots in pagan ceremonies and this small,
dated book takes a reader into past centu-
ries 1o describe their origins and changes.
According to Hole, there has been much
controversy about the proper date of
Christ’s birth and she provides the evolu-
tion of the subject,

Our forefathers decorated their houses
with everpreens at the winter solstice and
lit bonfires in high places to strengthen the
reviving sun, In early times, there was a
week of celebration called Saturnalia,
when candles and green wreaths were
given as presents and the streets were
crowded with noisy processions ... men
and women wearing garlands and carrying
lighted tapers.

In the 16th and 17th centuries, pagan ori-
gins offended Puritans, who closed
churches and disallowed services. During
that period, December 25 bacame an ordi-
nary working day, Those who persisted in
treating it as a holy day were fined or im-
prisoned.

The word “‘carol” originally meant a ring
dancs accompanied by & song, unrelated to
Christmas. The Christmas carol appeared
at the end of the 13th century or early in
the 14th. Christmas hymns, however, had
existed before, but were in Latin and dealt

Sewinq Fu" Bvea“csis
Home-lleeJ Breac]
Wames, Muﬂins

Men - Fei 7:00 - 11:30 am
Sat & Sun 5:30 - 11:30 am
Main Sireet, Henniker

with the theological rather than the human
aspect of the Incarnation,

The custom of sharing Christmas plenty
has prevailed throughout the years. Sile-
sian peasants carried wheat to church on
Christmas Day, aflerwards feeding it to
poultry as protection against evil. In south-
em Germany, comn was strewn on house-
tops. In Sweden, com was often laid on a
wheel on top of & high pole for wild birds.

The book discusses the customs of kissing
under the mistletoe, lighting trees, Christ-
mas cards, and special foods, as well as su-
perstitions, i.e., 1f the first rays of the ris-
ing sun struck through apple trees on
Christmas morning, a good crop could be
expected.

GOOD READING AND HAPPY HOLI-
DAYS!

Martin Energy
* * COAL * *

Ask about our new & used stoves
Hand Fired Heating Units

938-5531

Are you interested in reviving your green
thumb? Do you enjoy sharing your *‘grow-
ing” skills with others?

UNH Cooperative Extension invites you to
participate in its successful Master Gar-
dener Program. For the 1995 season, the
program will be held in eight counties, in-
cluding Merrimack.

Applications are now available for this pro-
gram, with the 15 weeks of training
classes scheduled to begin January 17,
9:00-noon, in Concord. Selected partici-
pants will be given 45 hours of classroom
mstruction, receive a Master Gardener
handbook, and do some hands-on training.

Classes focus on a variety of topics, from
basic botany and soils, to insects and dis-
cases, fruits and vegetables, indoor and
outdoor flower gardening, tree and shrub
selection and care, and more. Cost for the
training and handbook is $45,

After successfully completing the course,
participants are required to volunteer 45
hours of gardening-related activities coordi-
nated through the Cooperative Extension
office in the county where they live. Volun-
leer projects are designed 1o further extend
the horticultural outreach of UNH Coop-
erative Extension and use the interesis and

talents of program participants,
To receive an application, contact Charles

Williams, Master Gardener coordinalor, at
UNH Dept. of Plant Biology, 862-3200,

Variety of packages
Bed & Booth
Gift Certificates, Ts & Tanks
NEW BULBS!
Rte 114, Henniker
428-TAN-0 (8260)

AGENCY

REAL ESTATE INSURANCE
* Residential ¢ Homeowners
* Commercial * Auvtomobile
® Land ® Liability

MAIN STREET, BRADFORD

qucrt C. Stewart, GRI  Robert Stewart, Jr. Real Estate Sales
Michelle Meany, Sales Rep & Licensed Septic System Designer

A COMPLETE REAL ESTATE
& INSURANCE CENTER

4

938-2255 OR 938-2256
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THE COZY CORNER
by Mildred Schmict

The magic and excitement of the holiday season is upon us. The recent sno

w sig-
naled the arrival of winter. The aroma of baking gingerbread cookies adds to the at-
mosphere. Enjoy the baking as well as the eating ... and have a very merry holiday

seasom.

Gingerbread Kids i
4 Tbsp butter or marg 1/2 tsp ground cloves
1/2 C firmly packed brown sugar  1/2 tsp ginger
1/2 C dark molasses 1/4 tsp nutmeg
1/4 C water 1/2 tsp cinnamon
5-6 C flour raisins
172 tsp salt
1/2 tsp baking powder

In a large bowl, blend together the butter and sugar until creamy. Add the molasses
and sugar and mix well,

In another bow], stir together the flour, salt, baking powder, cloves, ginger, nutmeg,
and cinpamon, Add one third of the flour mixture to the molasses mixture and mix
well. Add half the remaining flour mixture and mix well again. Then add the rest
and mix well again. Form the dough into a ball and wrap it in plastic wrap. Chill it
in the refrigerator for at least an hour.

Heat ovea to 350°. Lightly grease 2 baking sheet. Divide dough into three portions.
Put two portions back in the refrigerator until you are ready to use them.

Roll out a portion of dough onto a lightly floured board, with a lightly floured rolling
pin. Roll the dough until it is about 1/8 inch thick. (Measure thickness with a ruler if
you like. Cookies that are too thick may not hold together well afier baking.)

Cut the dough with a gingerbread man cookie cutter that has been dipped in flour.
With & wide spatula, place cookies on prepared baking tray. Decorate before baking
with raisins. You can make each gingerbread “kid” look different by bending ils
arms or Jegs a litde. Repeat rolling and cutting process with other two portions of
dough.

Bake cookies 8-10 minutes. Remove from oven and allow 1o cool slightly. Then re-
move from baking sheet and cool on wire rack,

When cookies are cool, they can be decorated with icing.

' REPAIR AND MAINTAIN ALL MAKES AND MODELS
** ASE Certified Master Automobile Technician **
27 YEARS OF AUTOMOTIVE EXPERIENCE
Competence, Courtesy, Convenience

FAMILY & FRIENDS GARAGE

We sell TIRES Oil & Filter Gift Certifi-
* Michelin Change cates Available
. ;]ﬁ?;ﬁ °s:‘§’{“;nd Lube Service Here
* Hakkapelutta
ANCO winter blades s 19.95 Best Wishes
$12.00 pair Includes Winter || TO All For the
(16" and 18" sizes) Check Holidays
- QUALITY IS THE BEST ECONOMY —~
Chris & Sherry Chomitz Main Street, Bradford

Note of thanks

Recently Mary Mitchell and her daughter
Kelly, of High Chairs and Teddy Bears,
showed me an act of generosity and kind-
ness, | ha\;;‘; m-mmthé:ld 800 n;‘d was
unable to adequats day care.

went beyood ber business walls toﬁﬂa
solution. For this I want to publicly thank
her for her kindness and patience 1o ease s
frantic mother. As she will agree, T was at
my wits end and chose not to return to the
work force, Agnin, A million and one
thanks to them both,

Diane L. Gadoury, Eli’s Mom

ﬁjr

¢lenmker @r

armac

7™ DISCOVERY
TOYS

S eromngter

* Managers and part-time
sellers

* Hostesses for home
demonstrations

» Direct arders
Call Alson at 938-2700

[@ B7,, 90002 =

_ SINCE 1943

ozun.u. l‘l‘Olll
Mlale N0 Remdford, W AN
"“What you need is on the corner”

. Heavyﬂcra-t;vak tote
* 1.5 |b honey bear
* Pair beeswax candles

s Jar Eden of NH relish &
quince butter

* Bag cranberry-orange
muffin mix

* 1/2 litre maple syrup
ONLY $§29.95
We can SHIP! Visa/MC
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Library Lantern
by Maggi Ainslie

As *94 draws to & close, we look back on
quite a year! I would like to thank my trus-
toes for the hours and hours they pive
here, Elsa Weir, Assistant Librarian, al-
ways gives that special X-tra, finding the
source, filling the bill.

A year with the Building Committee repre-
seats the dedication and commijtment
needed to bring forth whataver it takes for
us to grow. The kindergarten class was
here the meming the perc test was con-
ducted on the front lawn. Whea I told
them it was & step towards making our li-
brary bigger, they were 5o excited and
couldn’t wait to go home and tell their par-
ents. [ hope before they finish at KRES-
Bradford, we will have whal we need.

This is & very exciting time for BML. All
that we have done this past year I see as
steps toward our goal. Thank you for your
support, encouragement and enthusiasm,
Together we can do it !!!

Library hours: Monday 9:30 - 8:00,
Wednesday 930 - 5:00,

Saturday 9:30 - 1:30

Telephone: 938-5562

BIRCH LANE LODGES

* Minutes to Mt. Sunapee,
King Ridge & Pat’s Peak
* Colnr Cable TV-
Kitchens Available
* Reasonable Rates
. ¥ Ski & Stay Package
* On Snowmobile Trails
*Brochure Available

Rte 103, Bradford
938-5475

On Lake Todd
Motel - Cottages

ANTIQUES . GifTS - LTC.

RT. 163, BRADFORD, WY
[,

Our 9 to 5's have ended
Our summer season done

We'll open for you
anytime

Please give us a call.
938-2716

Visitation program, continued from page 1

expansion program wiiose goal is to stimu-
late local economic growth by assisting
businesses which are already in operation.
How does the program work? By helping
local co ies and communities to iden-
tify and resolve business problems. "

How does the Bradford business commu-
pity identify individual needs? Cary Glad-
stone called it *'front porch economics. "
Small neighbor businesses can help each
other by participating in the process. It be-
gins with a local task force charged with
coordinating the effort. Their first job is
preparing & questionnaire. Under strict
guidelines of confidentiality, volunteers ad-
minister the questionnaire to local business
owners to pinpoint their needs and con-
cems. The results of these efforts are as-
sembled inlo a report by the state BVP of-
fice, It collates and presents the informa-
tion back to the task force with recommen-
dations of matching needs to resources,

What kind of help could be available to lo-

cal businesses? Money is out there on guar-

antee basis by the Business Finance

Authority, Small Business Administration,
Commumity Development Bock Grants,
and the Farmers Home Administration.
Business Joans require some kinds of plan
of use. How is a business plan put to-
gether? Help is available ﬁl?om the Small
Business Development Center, SCORE (re-
tired executives), Industrial Research Cen-
ter, and the University of New Hampshire,
Office of Economic Initiatives, to pame a
few. How do new employees become
trained to make use of these new funds?
The NH Job Training Cowmncil, the Univer-
sity of New Hampshire Continuing Educa-
tion, the six technical colleges, and the De-
partment of Employment Security all offer
training assistance.

What's the catch? What does Bradford
have to lose? There scems Lo be nothing to
lose and everything to gain if this town is
to retain a viable business commumity. Lo-
cal comment and support is asked of the
community at large. Pleasc address ques-
tions, concerns, and comments to any
BBA board member,

Car Care of Bradford

-‘_ '?:
28 63 W. Main St.

General Repalrs

Bradford
State Inspections

Emergency Towing

If you think a good Automative Technician is expensive,
try & bad onel

For a Good One, Call 938-5678

Jerry Holloway, A.S.E.

Master Auto Technician

Call today for no obligation
Market Analysis.

TOM DUGDALE

938-5200 or
763-2334

Easily winterized 2-bdrm + loft
cottage with updated system.
Screen porch, dock, swim
platform.......... $109,900

After work and weekend
get-away at water's edge. Wrap-
around screen porch with great

view of lake .......$110,000
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G A‘R:DE N I N G Budget Committee reviewing town
department budgets
‘ The Budget Commilise met three times i
IZ)’ Fred Winch Nove;gfremdmuvobmmbermn-m
ings scheduled to review budgets submit-

Spring is on the way ... if you believe

your mailbox. Last year just before
Thanksgiving, the first seed catalogs ar-
rived. This year, the first ones armived in
early November! Sort of like the first
stores with their Christmas merchandise on
display well before Halloween. Thes gur-
dening catalogs can easily get lost in the
multitude of Christmas catalogs.

This fall has been a repeat of 1993 — short
on rainfall - long on drying winds. Octo-
ber brought less than one inch of rain.
This means that if you have planted trees,
shrubs, or perennjals in the last two
months, it behoaves you to water them
well and frequently before the ground
freezes so that there is ample moisture in
the soil for the winter. [ would also say
that an adequate mulch be placed around
all newly planted material. The fall has
bean warm and apparently the mice, moles
and voles have enjoyed the weather and
are very numerous. There have been few
hawks about and I expect the fox popula-
tion is reduced due to the rabies epidemic;
they have not been visible. Any tasty
young woody shoots of trees and shrubs
should be protected by wire screening or
plastic tree guards. Roses will probably be
severely damaged this year, no matter how
we seek to winterize them.

The fall has been a great one for living off
the remnants of the vegetable garden. Cer-
tain varieties of broccoli have continued to
produce tasty side shoots, which rival the
taste of the earlier heads. Kale, too, has
growu well, late planted carrots have put
on growth and are very swezl.

If you are fortunate to have a fenced gar-
den, highly fenced that is, and perhaps a
dog, the deer may have left you alone. It
has been & fight to protect my garden.
Deer make nightly forays, but I have saved
some by covering the plants with chicken
wire, Several hunters have beea in the
ares, but 0o shots have been fired, nor has
anyone seen more than & flashing flag of a
vanishing deer. Fruit trees, hedges, and
Christmas tree plantings are also targels
for deer. An acquaintance from *y

north™ reports that she has bought boxes
of highly perfumed, inexpensive soap bars,
such as motels use for their clients, and
hung these on her trees and shrubs, “with
considerable success.”

Recycle your Christmas greens, Christmas
trees, anc decorative material. Use the
trees as shelter near the bird feeder. Pre-
pare for this by driving stakes into the
ground, before freezs-up, to tie the trees

to. If you have a woodlot that has thickets
of pine or spruce, thin out the less desir-
able small trees for this use. Youn may be
happily surprised at the increase of birds
visiting your feeder.

The past two months are usually rather
hard on the potted plants you brought in,
especially if they were repotied. The rools
have been reduced, the daylight has been
reduced, and probably the food supply has
been reduced too. Light can be increased
by using growlights, length of day may be
increased by using timers. Food supply
may be adjusted lzlzsing water soluble
plant foods. One thing many indoor gar-
deners frequently neglect is the in-house
dryness of the atmosphere, especially if
stoves or hot air circulating heaters are
used. The problem may be overcome, at
least to a degree, by using plastic trays
partly filled with crushed rock or small
stones. Place plant pots on inverted plant
pot saucers placed on the rocks. Partially
fill the trays with water (just barely cover-
ing the crushed rock), Evaporation will
then rise up to moisten the air and growth
will be increased. If the area containing
plants, a bay window, alcove, or even a
whole roont, can be closed off from the
dry heat, healthier growth will occur,

Within the home, one can seldom maich
the humidity of the commercial greenhouse
the Christmas gift plents come from, but
by working at it, a healthy moist atmos-
phere may be approached in at least part of
the home.

As Lhe number of catalogs increases, we
know that the time for seed lists is ap-
proaching -- happy browsing.

ted by town departments. Once the pro-
posed budpeis have been finalized, a pub-
lic hearing will be held in January to so-
licit public ipput. Voters at the March
Town Meeting will be asked to consider &
number of major expenditures.

Police Chief Al Grindle has submitted a re-
quest for a new cruiser and & third full-
time police officer. Road Agent Andy An-
derson is soliciting bids in order to submit
a warrant article for a heavy duty dump
truck.

The bridge inspection report, being pre-
pared by Hoyle Tanner & Associates, is
due on December 1. Selectmen expect to
learn that between one and three bridges
will require rebuilding in 1995,

The Facilities Committes has been work-
ing with the Turner Group to develop
plans for the Central School remodeling
project. Last year's town meelinf charged
the committee with preparing bid specs for
submission to the 1995 town meeting,

The Planning Board is beginning the proc-
ess of updating the town’s master plan, A
warrant article is being discussed to pro-
vide some funding for the project.

These are just some of the items under dis-
cussion as the budget is prepared. Each
one will need careful study and considera-
tion, so the choices made will best serve
the town's needs for the future. Budget
Committee meets in Docember on the 6th
and 13th at the Town Hall at 7:00 pm.

Vi fe
TRAANEMISEION CLINIC
John McKew
Route 103, Newbury
763-2633

Y Christmas Trees and Roping

Bald Sunapee Garden Center
and Florist

Route 103 - Newbury Harbor - 7634551
Open every day, Mon.-Sat. 9:00-6:00, Sunday 10:00-4:00

Y¢ Balsam Wreaths - All sizes, natural or decorated

W Holly, Boxwood, Poinsettias, Cyclamen, Amaryllis & Peperwhites
% We wire flowers around the country & the world

¥ We decorate HOUSES & BUSINESSES for the holidays

¥ Fresh flower arrangements and centerpieces
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December
Calendar

Thursday, December 8

Monday, December 19

Community Workshop, So. Newbury
Friendship House, 11:00 am

*Christmas in Bradford, " day-long festivi-
fies; sec page 1 article

KRSD Budget Committee, high school,
8:30 am

Monday, December §

Cemetery Committee, 8:00 am. Call 938-

KRSD School Board meeting, high
school, 7:15
Thursday, December 1 Friday, December9
Faciliies Committee, town hall, 7:30 Whist, town hall, 7:30
,lf_lgb Budget Committee, high school,  Saturday, December 10
’ Benefit tea, Rosewood Country Inn, 4:00
Saturday, December 3 For reservations, call 938-5253.

Benefit musical by Compassionate Kids,
Sutton Town Hall, 7:00

Selectmen’s meeting, 7:00

Bradford Business Association, Rosewnod
Inn, 7:00

Road Committee, town hall, 7:00
High School building committes, high
school, 7:00

Tuesday, December 20

Kindergarten parents, church vestry, 6:45
Call 938-5480 for babysitting

Wednesday, December 21
Order of Eastern Star at St. Peters Lodge,

Selectmen's meeting, 7:00
High School building committee, high

5386 for info.

Sunday, December 11 7:30

Messich Sing-Along, Baptist Church, 3:30 Thursday, December 22
Benefit tea, Rosewood Country Inn, 4:00  KRSD School Board meeting, high
For reservaltions, call 938-5253. school, 7:15

Monday, December 12 Tuesday, December 27

Selectmen's meeting, 7:00

Planning Board, town hall, 7:30

school, 7:00 High School building committee, high
1, 7:

Library Bylaws Commitice, library, 7:15 school, 7:00

Tuesday, December 6 Tuesday, December 13

ZBA, town hall, 7:00
Budget Commitiee, town hall, 7:00

Budget Committee, town hall, 7:00
Planning Board, town hall, 7:30

Library Board of Trustees, 7:15

7:15

Conservation Commission, Tillie Wednesday, December14

Wheeler's, 7:30 PTC, KRES Bradford, 7:30 To list evenls for the month of
Fish & Game Club, Lake Todd Club- Babysitting available January, call Lou Signorino at
house, 8:00 Thursday, December15 9382608,

Wednesday, December 7 KRSD Budget Committee, high school,

Facilities Commitiece, town hall, 7:30

Classified Ads

MEMBERS WANTED. Join the Warner Food Cooperalive,
Local produce and products available in addition to a full line
of natural grocery products and organic produce. For infor-
mation, call Janel at 938-2195 or Mary at 938-2868.

FOR SALE. &' green artificial Chrisimas tree. Looks real.
$20. Pick-up truck tool box, fits Ford Ranger or similar truck,
$20. Call 938-2876.

CHILD CARE AVAILABLE. If you are in need of a clean,
warm, loving almosphere for your child/children during win-
ter or spring vacations from school, | am your mom. Call 938-
2482.

WANTED. Local piano teacher to teach a 10-year-old begin-
ner. My housa or yours. Call 938-2483.

FOR SALE. Tough Traveler baby backpack, $30. Step Two
twin swing set, $15. Little Tike booster seat, $5. Delux twin
stroller, $80. All in excellent condition, Call 938-2257.

FOR RENT. Townhouse, two bedroom, washer/dryer hook-
up, in-town location, wall-to-wall carpeting, rubbish removal,
storage area, no pets. Need security deposi!, references,
$435 + utilities. Call Steve, 938-2364,

FOR SALE. Old Mill woodstove. Geod condition. $250 or
reasonable offer. Call 938-2877.

FOR SALE. 1983 4X4 Chevy S10 pick-up, good condition.
$1,000 or B.O. Call 938-5371, ask for Renes.

To place a FREE classified ad, please
call Beth Rodd at 938-2692.




